ASCSU Weekly Report 1/20/2010
President’s Report –Dan Gearhart
· RETREAT!

· MANDATORY!

· When: 10am-4pm

· Where: LSC Gray Rock Room

· This is going to be a great retreat/work session!

· Here lies the future of ASCSU!

· BOG Update

· If anyone member of ASCSU would like to attend this board meetings and meet some of the BOG’s please let me know

· The next Board is meeting in February

· BOG Bill

· Met with Pat McConathy and Joe Blake regarding BOG bill over break

· Meeting with Marguerite Salazar next

· University budget hearing

· Next week we are presenting at the University budget hearings

· At the retreat I will be looking for input about the tuition and going over the budget models with you all

· Openings in ASCSU

· Court

· Academics

· Assistant Directors:

· Ramride

· Marketing

· John Parry and Book store

· Matt Worthington, April Ragland, Ari Clasquin, David Ambrose and Myself passed out 3500 dollars worth of free textbooks in the Bookstore on MLK day.
· The money came from a refund from the bookstore back in August.
· Cabinet decided unanimously to take that returned money and give it back to the students rather than putting it back in our coffers.
· Personal Time

· Make sure you all are getting your school work done and taking time for yourselves.  I better not see any of you in the office at 11 O’clock.  Get Sleep!  Take time for your families and friends as well.

· Order of your priorities

· 1. SCHOOL

· 2. Family/Friends

· 3. ASCSU

· Census

· The U.S. Census being conducted in 2010

· Do we want to be partners in this?

· LSC Master planning

· The master planning is in rough draft form and a lot of changes are still being made.  In this current Draft without disclosing to much information.  ASCSU is staying where it is now with a small amount of room being added.

· Mexico Students

· Next week the Students of UADY will be coming and visiting cabinet.  Please say hello to them.  If you would like to take part in the activities please let me know.

Vice President’s Report – Tim Hole
Finance Report – Jake Donovan
Controller – Ross Jones
	ASCSU Account Status Report

	Executive Cabinet Report

	Account 23-6150

	5-Oct-09

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Department
	Total Allocation
	Total Income
	Total Expense
	% used

	Academics
	$500.00 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	0.00%

	Administration
	$39,800.00 
	$0.00 
	$33,769.78 
	84.80%

	Community Affairs
	$2,500.00 
	$0.00 
	2,456.69
	98.30%

	Diversity and Outreach
	$8,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$1,815.05 
	22.70%

	Environmental Affairs
	$8,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$2,918.80 
	36.50%

	Leadership Development
	$7,500.00 
	$0.00 
	$2,341.21 
	31.20%

	Legislative Affairs
	$11,700.00 
	$0.00 
	$68.00 
	0.60%

	Marketing
	$23,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$6,972.58 
	30.30%

	Senate
	$1,725.32 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	0.00%

	Student Services
	$29,000.00 
	$150.00 
	$18,110.56 
	62.50%

	Supreme Court
	$1,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$89.56 
	9.00%

	Ram Ride
	$87,319.00 
	$0.00 
	$45,964.10 
	52.60%

	 

	 
	Total Allocated for Account
	$220,044.32 
	 

	 
	Total Income for Account
	$3,233.60 
	 

	  
	Total Expenditures for Account
	$114,506.33 
	 

	  
	Budget Balance/Percent Used
	$105,537.99 
	52.00%

	  
	Account Balance
	$108,771.59  
	 


Chief of Staff –Tim Sellers
Meetings: 

· All directors need to set up meeting times with me through Kim Grubbs.

· Please have your office hours clearly posted by the end of this week.

· Directors should have a good idea of the direction of their department by the spring retreat.

General:
· Talk to your friends about open ASCSU positions!
· Director of Academics
· Associate Director of Marketing – Web Design
· Assistant Director of Academics
· Assistant Director of Diversity and Outreach
· Assistant Director of RamRide
· Assistant Director of Environmental Affairs 

· The upcoming week we will be evaluating department goals and getting a game plan to achieve these goals. 
· End of Semester Directors Reports are due this Friday. This is a solid deadline and if they are not in by this time you will not get your deposit back so make sure it gets done. These need to be a comprehensive report on all that you have done over the summer and semester. The Program Report Documents should make this a fairly easy task. Let me know if you have any questions.
· We need to be actively recruiting for all departments, but specifically the Academics Department. If you know anyone who is interested direct them toward our Recruiting Coordinator, Stephanie Schingeck. You can find her card at the front desk.
· Directors, remember to send me a post-program report no later than one week after any program or event you or your department puts on. 
· We are in the process re-tooling of the ASCSU website. If you have anything you want to add you can email the marketing department.
· Remember that you are primarily a student. Study hard!
Dates to Remember

Directors’ reports due every Monday at noon.

Academics –TBD
Community Affairs –Courtney Sullivan
Diversity & Outreach –Adday Naoum
Environmental Affairs –Sam Silberstein
Leadership Development – Jerek Justus
Legislative Affairs Department –Matt Worthington
·  I AM HIGHER EDUCATION – We’re facing a crisis never before seen at our 140 year old university. Either students can sit on the sidelines and let our universities become mothballed, or we can stand up together to save higher education in Colorado. Join the effort to get students informed, and join 12 other colleges in Colorado and rally on the Plaza on February 17th.
· BOG Bill – The Bill we have been working on to create a student voice on the CSU Board of Governors will most likely be introduced before the end of the week. It will be assigned to the House Education Committee and I would like to get at least twenty students to go down to the State Capitol on that day. Let me know if you’re interested in seeing your state government working for students and I’ll work on getting you a university excused absence for the day.

· Other Bills – This is a list of the other bills that we are starting to track. If Senate wants to take a stance or if you want any other information on these bills please ask me.

· HB 1054- Higher Ed Safety Protocols Presentation
· HB 1119- SMART Government Act 

· HB 1126- Priority Based Budgeting For Co 

· SB 003- Higher Ed Flexibility
· SB 29- Create efficiencies in state/local gov

· SB 64-Inst. Apply for COF for students
Dates to remember:
Feb 17th – Rally on the Plaza to Save Higher Education 
Marketing –Associate Director, Sarah Cole 
General:
· Please take note of the new Marketing Request Forms posted outside of the cubicle. Requests need to be submitted at least a month prior to an event so that it can be properly prepared for. The more notice you give the department, the better the advertising will be.
· The department is working with Student Services to promote the For-Ever-Green Design Contest. Please see the website’s homepage for contest information.
· The department is also working with RamRide to promote the new operating system. There will be an event held in February to celebrate the addition. More information will be given in next report.
· Discussion has picked up about changes for the ASCSU website. Please stop by the cubicle if you have suggestions or comments.
· The Associate Director of Marketing- Handbook position is vacant (pending my ratification). At this point, I will continue to do both but need a replacement ASAP. If you know anyone interested in selling ad space, please refer them to me. 
Dates to Remember:

February 5th- For-Ever-Green Design Contest submissions d
RamRide –Eric Berlinberg
General:
· Computer Program: 
· Everything is installed and working great!
· Ran into an issue with our Sprint Nextel account, and we still don’t have the data plan on our account. We can’t operate with the new system without the data plan, as communicating with the cell phones is half of the system. We should have it ready to go by the end of this week to start using the system next Thursday, January 28.
· We will be holding the rescheduled Mock Operations on this Sunday, January 24th, 2010 from 11:00am – 1:00pm in the RamRide office. Lunch will be provided. Email me at ASCSU_RamRide@mail.colostate.edu to sign up!
· Finally got our records transferred over to the Library Annex for long term storage.
· Re-evaluating our goals for the year as a department, and will have an update on our goals before the retreat.
· End of semester report is done and turned in.
Donations: 


· Got Pizza Casbah to donate every Saturday again this semester.
· Still trying to solidify donations for this semester.
Volunteers:
· We are pretty short staffed this first weekend of the semester. I urge anyone to sign up who has time this weekend to volunteer. www.ramride.colostate.edu.
Data:
· Last Weekend 


· RamRide did not operate over the Winter Break.
· This Weekend:
· Thursday 1/21/2010:   (Lambda Theta, APO) fully staffed
· Friday 1/22/2010:       (Cheerleading, Rotaract) fully staffed
· Saturday 1/23/2010:   (EAHS, Honor Bridge, ROTC) fully staffed
Dates to Remember:
Sunday 1/24/2010 – Rescheduled Mock Operations 11:00am – 1:00pm (lunch provided) – RamRide Office, LSC 51
RamRide Open House – TBD, but look for details in the near future!

Thursday 1/28/2010 – First Operating Night with our new computer dispatch system!
Student Services – April Ragland 
· Marketing for the For-Ever-Green T-shirt competition has officially begun. Thanks to Sarah Cole for being so helpful with marketing stuff. I am trying to put together the For-Ever-Green committee. If you are unaware, the committee narrows all the designs down to the final 4 that students then vote for during spring elections. We need both ASCSU members and students at large. Ideally I would like to have 20ish students. It is a really fun process and it will only be one meeting. The meeting is tentatively set for Tuesday February 9th probably evening. I am open to suggestions.  If you are interested email me. 

Design Guidelines – For-Ever-Green T-shirt 2010 

The 2010 For-Ever-Green committee is soliciting designs for the official 2009-2010 For-Ever-Green shirt.  Only current CSU students are eligible to participate in the creation of the design.  Shirts are distributed to incoming students at RAMWelcome and are also handed out at athletic and other university events. The design is for the front of the shirt only—not the back or sleeves; the back will feature the fight song. Winner receives $250!

· Green short sleeve tee-shirt, white lettering, no pocket tees, no additional colors

· No gradation or distressed looks on shirt

· The shirt should appeal to students, alumni and fans

· All FEG submissions do have permission to use university logos.  Please see the following site for  logo use guidelines http://graphicstandards.colostate.edu 

· Incorporate “Established 1870” in the design

· No hand drawings, all designs must be electronically submitted

-Designs must be submitted by February 5th
· Submit designs to studentservices@ascsu.colostate.edu or call April Ragland at:

(970) 491-5931

· Be sure to include your contact info:  name, class standing, phone number and email address

Judicial Report – Jake McMahon
· WEEKLY MEETINGS. Our 2 p.m. meetings will be held in Room 232 of the Lory Student Center on Wednesdays this semester. Remember, nearly all parts of these meetings are open to the public. If you are interested in checking it out, come talk to a member of the Court. 
· ASSOCIATE JUSTICE OPENING. Applications are now available at the Front Desk for the open associate justice seat; they’re due Friday, January 29.  Job descriptions are attached to the applications.  If you have more questions about the job or application process, let me know.

